

MEMBER MEETING

Rockingham Conservancy, Inc.

June 4, 2018, 7:00pm

MINUTES

Attendees: Wes and Dawn Worrell, Steve Johnson, Ed Williams

Wes called meeting to order at 7:09; Ed seconded

Wes motioned to approve 5/21/18 meeting minutes; Ed seconded

Ed made motion to approve the Treasurer report, Steve Seconded

Members were not present for comments

Committees were not present for comments

Dawn asked to bring a motion to put Bylaw Committee on hold due to lack of participation. She suggested sending letters/questionnaires to the entire community requesting input on whether or not changes are desired with a stamped envelope for returns. She stated that the changes will need to be voted on by 60% of the neighborhood so we need more input.

Steve and Wes stated that they want to wait for next meeting to vote on placing Bylaw Committee on hold.

Steve stated that everyone needs to know that there is very little participation in the Bylaw Committee.

Ed stated that we will need everyone's participation, 60% of homes, in order to pass any changes, therefore, if there is no input or interest the changes will not be made.

Wes stated to go ahead and send out the questionnaires and depending on responses on them, they can determine if the Bylaw Committee will continue.

Ed agreed with Wes. The letters/questionnaires will get it started, it will inform the community, and allow everyone to make suggestions. If we don't get 60% of the community to respond or have interest, it won't pass anyway.

Steve agreed.

Dawn stated that she will draft up a letter and questionnaire to send out.

Steve provided proofs of signs to put on Nature trail.

Wes, Steve and Ed decided on which signs to use and where to place them.

Wes asked how the benches should be handled. They will be delivered to his house on 6/5/18.

Wes made a suggestion to have the Landscaper install the benches or dig the holes for the benches to make it easier to install.

Steve will ask for a quote from Mike (Landscaper) to install the benches on the nature trail.

Steve stated that the Boy Scouts have taken on projects for the ball field such as this and they might install the benches if asked.

Steve asked if there were any Boy Scouts in the neighborhood. Wes stated that the Kidwiler boys are in the Boy Scouts. Ed stated that Matt Bernantz is a leader.

Ed stated he will ask Matt if he is interested in having his troop take on the project.

Steve stated that the Boy Scouts also build picnic tables, that they are an option when it comes time to purchase picnic tables for the common area.

Steve stated that he would like to have a 1st Annual Community Picnic at Huck Finn Park.

Everyone checked their calendars and July 22nd at 1:00-4:00 was the date chosen. The HOA will provide Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Chips and sodas.

Ed will see if he can get a fire truck.

Steve would like to have a Karaoke contest for the kids, with prizes.

The July 2nd meeting was changed to July 16th. Ed will reserve the hall.

Wes set motion to adjourn at 7:50pm; Steve seconded